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April 1, 2022 
 
 

Chatham County Department of Engineering to Hold an Open House 
for Johnny Mercer Boulevard at Walthour Road 

 
Chatham County, GA (April 1, 2022) – Chatham County Department of Engineering will hold an 
open house regarding improvements to the intersection of Johnny Mercer Boulevard at 
Walthour Road. The open house will be on Tuesday, April 12, 2022, at the Frank G. Murray 
Community Center from 4:00 – 6:00 PM. This meeting is informal, and residents may come by 
at any time during these hours. 

This is a SPLOST project. Concepts for a single-lane roundabout and signalized intersection have 
been developed. The existing shared-use path along Walthour Road and Johnny Mercer 
Boulevard will be reconstructed with concrete within the project limits. 
 
What: Open house regarding Johnny Mercer Blvd and Walthour Road improvements 

When: Tuesday, April 12, 2022, from 4:00 – 6:00 PM 

Where: Frank G. Murray Community Center, 125 Wilmington Island Rd, Savannah, GA 31410 

Details: Residents may come by at any during time during open house hours. Written 
statements concerning this project will be accepted at the meeting or may be submitted until 
April 26th, 2022 to: 

Chatham County Department of Engineering 
Attn: Pamela Bernard, P.E. 

P.O. Box 8161 
Savannah, Georgia 31412 
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Contact: 
Abbigail Murphy 
Public Information Office 
Chatham County, GA 
Office: (912)652-7974 
Email: amurphy@chathamcounty.org 
 
 


